July 2022 Council Highlights
The monthly meeting of Hope Lutheran’s Church Council was hybrid, held Tuesday, July 19, 2022 in Hope’s conference room.  
· Hope celebrated its History and Heritage with One Service, One Hope on Sunday, June 26th.  We enjoyed a delicious hot dog roast, ice cream social, and great stories looking back over the last 60 years here at the corner of Fresno and Barstow.  
· Vacation Bible School is being held July 18-22!  It’s a Food Truck Party!  We have 40 kids attending and over 20 volunteers, primarily the youth of our congregation.  All are enjoying singing, dancing, crafts, games, science, Bible stories, and sharing the Word of God together.  
· This Sunday, July 24th, there is a congregation meeting after the 10 a.m. church service in the sanctuary, hybrid.  The purpose is to consider proposals from the Property and Grounds Team that require congregation approval.
· The Call Team continues to keep the process moving forward.  Be sure to sign up for a Cottage Meeting where you can share your thoughts on your vision for Hope’s future.  The Call Team wants to hear from as many members as possible. 
· Wednesday Night Dinners are returning in fall!  Our kick off dinner will be Wednesday, September 7th.   If you would like to help make these dinners a success, please contact the church office or Donna Lippmann.  Plans for education classes for all ages following dinner are also in the works.  If you would like to help with the classes, please contact the church office, Christa Slater, or Ed Nelson.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Save the Date!  God’s Work, Our Hands, a community service day, is Sunday, October 2, 2022!  This day is a fun time for our church community to come together and help many nonprofits in town.  In order to make this event special, we need several coordinators to help plan projects with the nonprofits, plan the lunch, and help with other details of the day.  If you are interested, please contact Amanda Berryhill or the church office.
· Hope’s physical and mailing address change to 5435 N. Fresno Street is official!  This is to align Hope’s street address with the street entrances to make Hope easier to find!


Next church council meeting is hybrid, Hope Lutheran conference room, Tuesday, August 16, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted 7/21/22, 
Amanda Berryhill, Council Secretary
